City of Lockport Traffic Advisory Committee (COLTAC) Regular Meeting – Official Record

Site: M-24

Monday June 16th 3:00pm

Present: Lt. Pittman, Captain DiTullio, Roger Pittis, Mayor Lombardi, Chief Quagliano, John Donnelly, Richard Clark (called in), Emily Stoddard. Tim Arlington from APEX, 3 reps from Niagara County

Absent: Clayton Dimmick, Chief Abbott, Michael Tracey, Anita Mullane

Meeting Called to order at 3:04pm by Lt. Pittman. Seconded by Roger Pittis.

- 1. Tim Arlington presented plans for a loading dock at 55 Stevens Street that would include a below grade loading dock. With the layout and measurements presented this would mean that if a tractor trailer were to back in to deliver goods they would be blocking at least half the roadway on Windsor Place. The original plan did NOT have this in the specs. Lt. Pittman, Chief Quagliano and Richard Clark all showed opposition to the plan. John Donnelly followed up with questions on why and how this happened.
 - a. Motion was made by Lt. Pittman to table until after APEX meets with the Planning Board in July and we'll discuss again at our August 18th meeting. Seconded by Chief Quagliano. Ayes 6.
- 2. Mayor Lombardi asked that the city install signs at the "V" where West Ave and W. Genesee meet stating there is no commercial traffic or trucks over X amount of lbs, so that traffic coming into the city from the West are notified and warned. Trucks are using that route as a shortcut through the city and we want to deter that from happening.
 - a. Motion was made by Chief Quagliano. Seconded by Roger Pittis. Ayes 6.
- 3. Captain DiTullio asked if the city could put up a sign at Niagara Street and Church intersection for the North and South traffic stating "Cross traffic does not Stop".
 - a. Motion was made by Chief Quagliano. Seconded by Captain DiTullio. Ayes 6.
- 4. Captain DiTullio mentioned a resident complaint about parking on the road by Spruce and Maple Street. She suggested that a sign is installed that states "No Parking here to Corner" to alleviate congestion and people pulling out of their driveways.
 - a. Motion was made by Chief Quagliano. Seconded by Lt. Pittman. Ayes 6.

Captain DiTullio brought a concern regarding Hoover Pkwy needing a Street Floods warning sign. It was the consensus of the committee that it didn't warrant a sign.

Richard Clark mentioned that the striping at Grand St and North Transit needs to be re-painted so trucks can make their turns more efficient.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:12pm. Chief Quagliano made a motion and it was seconded by Lt. Pittman. Ayes 6.

Next meeting is scheduled to held on August 18th. There will be no meeting in July.